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About the Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club . . . g

Organized in 1977, the club has been growing steadily. Itis a gathering place for H@M radio opera‘t\ors\j:[_i‘__qut Bend and
Southwest Harris Counties and surrounding communities. It is a general-purpose type of HAMMelub offering a"\'?tiriaty of activities
open to all interested persons. Membership is open, not only to licensed HAM operators, but also to anyone interested in the hobby.
In addition to regularly-scheduled membership meetings, the club each year conducts classes |leading to amateur radio licenses,
and each month sponsors a volunteer-examiner team that offers examinations in all levels of HAM licenses.

To obtain information about the club and its various activities, as well as information about joining the club, contact Betty Wilcox,
KAOTEN, at (713) 859-6512.

~Volume: 17 Issue: 2 February 1994

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

From: Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
P. O. Box 1630
Missouri City, Texas 77459

- B-VARC MEETING SCHEDULE
- ; : Allen Mattis N5SAFV
Thursday Feb. 10 Regular BVARC Membership 5314 Wigton Drive
7:30 pm Meeting - Sugar Land Community Houston, TX 77096
Center : :
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irsday March 3 Board of Directors Meeting
Sugar Land Community Center




‘seybn Asja 4

9086-86¢ ZINGN

“wonpeLIos Jo sabueys Aue podes esesid

Aeplinicsg

Aepisy

any

= speaday
6 8 (T .
9 #7 ML €2 T 1T OF ﬂoﬁﬂﬂhvhv—
s 81 008t 5101 @1 BN DUVAH Wd 006
2 es ¥ye 9 6§l 19N Aomadiaury
ls 31T m1I WNsE Aono?y pusg 1104 Wd 00°8] PN §FYY Nd Ot
: ¥6or1 $PT LN §TIVH
15N dea§ p6-vE INd 054 oreg sexa] Wd OF:1
14 LT
(£06'E U0 0E6) ¥8'9F1 szateadoy .
AN POAWT % LY S
awaBeuwspy Lousd =WN DUVAH Wd 004
-1y MoH WV 006, 6P 5¥1 19N Aonsiizamy
TOLYI YO MO WV 0£:8| (zyY £+ 4Asng) | O1°L¥1 LYSIVY Wd 00:01| AnmoD puagd 1Bog Nd 00:8|
sepERIg 096°€ A3YD 881'8T ¥6'5%1 ocLrl |
JUVA-H WV 0€iL] 874 OUVA-G WA 00'8| 19N LOHS 01-01 Wd Sun‘ PN demS YEYEND 06 PNUS'TUY W 08L
97 (54 {4 £ 44 4 0Z
($06'€ U0 0E:6) ¥8'SF1 sioeaday
LAN poam ¥ LIS
Juemaeuely Aouad 1N DIVAE Wd 00'4
~3WH TOH WV 0064 ¥yl 19N AeBromy oeLrl |
TELPT W0 MO WY 0E'8 (Zqy £+ ¢hsng) 1 OI'LPT LVSIAY Wd 00:01| Auno) pusd uoJ Wd 00°3 PNCSTAY W 06
PRy 096'€ M) BBP'8T P6 91 857'L BN SHOVY |
DAYA-9 WV 0£:L Sy DYVA-S Nd 00:8| 19N LOHS 01-01 Wd 00'8] 19N dems p6-vt I 0534 wmg sexal Wd 0 Tf:
61 97 (¥4 i £l
(506°€ o 0E6) PR O¥1 siopeaday
19N PORIT ¥ L'SH
yuswaBeugpy Aouad 19N OUVAE Wd 00§
-1aurg "noH WV 006 6t 5P N AousBiourg
ZELPI U0 MO WY 058 (@A £+ JAsng) | O1'LY1 LYSWV Id 00:01| Auno) piag 1104 Wd 00:8)
1sepBoIg 096 € MY 88187 #6°0F1 of b1
JUYA-H WV 08L Bey DUVA-G Wd 00:8] 19N LOHS 01-01 Wd 00°8] 12N dems 16-+€ Wd OF:L PNCSHEEY W 0F
. ;
I 1GED 8 L 91
(506'€ 9o 0¢:6) PR'OYI ’.
L9N ;
JusaBdsUepy Aduasd &u ~
-1ourg O NV 8”m
ZELYI U0 MO WV 0 w $ -p 308D Anmumo) (Za £+ X Wd 00:01}
| g £ pue] Judng Bunsepy 096'€ " B8H8T |
IVA-G WY 08 preo DUAVA-H NG 0£:4]  87d QUvA-G Wd 00'8) 19N LOHS 01-01 Wd 008
Arpsint]| IPSIUPR3LA ACps Aepuopy

“Swuzaq fo awpusn) DYVAG

661 Areniqlly

E v oA



Notes from the President
by Doug Holley, KESSR

T

Jy sincere thanks to all the members of BVARC that
instilled their trust in me and elected me President for the
1994 year. | shall attempt to serve the club in a manner that
will be beneficial and will continue to attract new members.
| am looking forward to working with all of the newly elected
officers.

As stated in my speech at the Banquet, one of my major
goals for the coming year will be to upgrade amateurs in
their CW skills. We have many new amateurs with license
authorizations that limit their ability to expand their skills and
enhance their club activities as a resuit of not upgrading
their licenses. Many activities and opportunities are avail-
able to us that will be denied if we fail to upgrade.

| would like to thank some of the members that have been

especially helpful fo the club during the past year. Things

run so smoothly within the organization we sometimes fail to
~gognize those people and all that they do.

Beity, KAGTEN, provided presidential leadership throughout
1993 and was involved with the many club events such as
the ice cream social, chili supper, club picnic, club campout,
and field day. Thanks fo Betly, all events were successful.
Vincent Orlande, WASETS, almost single-handedly wrote,
published, and mailed our Bullein for three years. The
Builetin is the lifeline which keeps the club informed, and to
me is the single most important part of our information

cycle.

Michael Ricco, NSYKR, net confrol station for the BVARC
Public Servica Net, provided a valuable part of our commu-
nication service as did Mel Thatcher, KBSION, for our HF
net on Wednesdays. Claudia Kozinetz, NSVCZ, provided
valuable coordination for our Public Service Events. She did
an outstanding job. My pick for the 1993 "Ham of the Year”
for BVARC was Al Zermano, KKSW. The items are too
" merous to list that Al participated in or heiped with for the
club. He is certainly deserving. My thanks go to Al. | could
go on for the entire newsletter and list accomplishments of
members, nut my thought is to simpily say well done and

B-VARC RAG CHEW CHECK-INS
3.960 MHz 8:00 pm Wednesdays
Compiled by Melvin Thatcher, KBSION

January 3, 1994
KBSION (Net Control), NSOAC, KESSR, AB5SOK,
NS5CPA, N3AFV, WASDIG, WSGLD, KI5SC,
KBSPAJ, KK5W, KC5EEU, WN5A, KG5KY,
KBSLFU, NSYKR, N5UOG, AASIW, W5GHK,
KSLTW, NSRAR

January {2, 1994
KBSION (Net Centrol), AB50K, NSKXU,
KBSLFU, W3DIG, N5CPA, KBSZRV/AG,
WASOEN, KG5KV, N5SUOG, NSYKR, KISCE,
KK5W

January 19,1994
ABS50K (Net Control), KBSION, NSOAC, WNSA,
WB5UTM, NSCPA, WA9YNJ, WSGHK, NSAFV,
KI5LF

January 26, 1994
KESSR (Net Control), KG5KV, ABS0K, N5CPA,
KI5SC, N5OAC, KB5PAT, KBSKJT, N5SAFV,
N5UOG, KB5ION, WN5A, W5IHY, WSEFB,
W5GHK, NSYKR, NSKXU

February 2, 1994
KBSION (Net Control), NSUOG, N5CPA, KI5SC,
KB5PAJ, W5GHK, KBSLFU, NSAFV, W5EFB,
N5YKR, WB5SKNU/m, KISCE

let's continue.

| welcome Mike Hardwick, NSVCX, Coordinator for Public
Sanvice svents. Mike has a lot of new ideas and | think he will
be a success. Also weicoms to Kelley Hughes, NSULZ, the
new Editor-in-Chief of our BVARC Bulletin. With people like
this on our team, we are sure to have a good year.

With the FCC evermore relinquishing their influence and
controi on the ham bands. it is more imporiant than ever that
we as a unified group show more respect for our hobby and
our fellow hams. Palience and consideration go long way fo
make an enjoyable hobby. BVARC, as a group, is very good
with our radio manners as compared with other organizations.
A bit of Trivial Pursuit on the way fo work in the moming, or a
late night ragchew on two meters go a long way to making this
hobby all worthwhile. Qur world Is stressful and complex, but
with a group like ours, life's great.

73 de KESSR




1994 PUBLIC SERVICE EVENTS
by Michael Hardwick, NSVCX

For the beginning of 1994 there will be several evants that
B-VARC will be involved in. The K-9 Fun run will be on
Sunday, March 13, in downtown Houston and will require
about 12 hams to work the event. Of course one of the big
events of the years, the MS150 bike ride to Austin, is going
to be held on April 23 & 24. This event will need about 45
hams to work the event for both days. There will be posi-
tions open for half days, all day as well as both days. There
may be some changes made that may help out on the dead
spots that are along the course. On May 1, 1994 the ALA
Clean Air bike ride will happen and the events coordinator
told me she is expecting upwards of 3,000 riders this year.
In 1992, when the ride was held there were about 1,500
riders. if you would like to volunteer for any of the above
events, pleass call me at 662-6800 or 443-8636 and | will
be glad to sign you up. See you at the events - NSVCX

PMOE SOWPVTERS, NS,

Largest EPSON® Service Center in Texas

We Sell & Service Epson, NEC & Toshlba Praducts
a3 well as your lavorite sollware - Discount lor BVARG

BRUCE PAIGE
KB5ZRV

—

8068 Booiie Aoad

Houston, Texas 77072 Yolce . 713-633.8385
FAX . 713-933-3544

1 Bk W. of Wilcrast

EPO

ELECTRONIC PARTS OUTLET INC.

2818 FONDREN, HOUSTON, TEXAS TT082 & (T1:3) T84-0140
FAX (713 TB4-9740

Components, test equipmant,
computers, cable, maters,
surpius bought and sold.

Mon—Fri 9—6, Saturday 9—5

BVARC AWARDS BANQUET BRINGS

OUT A CROWD &
By Betty Wilcox, KAOTEN

BVARC members and their spouses or friends enjoyed the
annual BVARC awards banquet held on January 27, 1994,
The fellowship was wonderful, and the food was very good.
On behalf of BVARC, the Doctor Bill Award for the Qut-
standing V.E. Team participant was presented to Henry
Morrison, WSRIY, by Harold Parker, NDSF. The Order of
the Key Award, for Outstanding Contributions to the Prog-
ress of BVARC, was presented by Randy Pallard, AK5G, to
Vincent Orlando, WASETS, and Bill Dessons, N5KXU.
Charlie Prochaska, KGSKV presented the Loop and Zepp
Award, for Outstanding Efforts in the Promotion of HF
Operations, to Al Zermano, KK5W,

Throughout the evening tickets for over thity door prizes
were drawn. Bruce Paige, KBSZRB, donated many of the
door prizes, as did Les from Gadgeleers, Bud Kir
NSUOG, and Michael Ricco, NSYKR. Yaesu donated a box
of log books to be given out to anyone who wanted one.

Claudia Kozinetz, NSVCZ, and Allen Mattis, NSAFV,
presented mugs to the hams who participated in the
Houston-Tenneco Marathon. The 1993 officers were
recognized, and Doug Hollsy, KESSR, presented the 1893
President's plaque to me, KADTEN. Doug, as the new 1994
BVARC President, had a few words to say about his goals
for 1994. After a lot of good fun, good food, and good
fellowship, the festivities were concluded for another year.

Special thanks go out to Bud King, NSOUG, and the
Houston Engineering and Scientific Society (H.E.S.S) for
allowing us to hold our annual awards banquet at the
H.E.S.S. facilily.
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JANUARY BOARD MEETING

) by Bud King, NSUOG

quorum of the B-VARC Board of Directors met at the
Sugar Land Community Center on January 6, 1984, This
was the first meeting of the Board of Directors for the 1994
calendar year, The following Board members were in
attendance; Doug Holley, KESSR; Mel Thatcher, KBSION;
Betty Wilcox, KAGTEN; Sam Wilson, NSCPA  Victor
Richard, NSNAS; Claude Sessions, KSHFY; and Bud King,
NSUOG.

President Doug Holley, KESSR, opened the meeting at 7:30
PM. The minutes of the December 2nd meeting were
submitted by Bud King, N5SUOG, and approved
unanimously. Carl Hacker, KBSLDY, reported that all of the
positions required to man the Houston-Tenneco Marathon
had heen filled.

Mel Thatcher, KBSION, indicated in his report on the Rag

7 hew Net that the number of participants had increased in

«1@ last few weeks. One week he recorded 23 check-ins.
Me was pleased to check in a Maritime Mobile off the coast
of Guatemala; a West Virginia station; and one located in
the Catskill mountains. Mel thanked Doug Holley and Sam
Wilson for their assistance in taking over as Net Confrol
whean he was unable to perform those duties.

Sam Wilson , NSCPA, reported that the club ended the
1983 year with a membership of 274 paid members. To
date 137 members had paid their 1994 dues.

Harold Parker, NDSF, in absentia, volunteered io head up
the B-VARC V.E. team again this year. The board was
unanimous in accepting Harold's kind offer as he has done
such 3 fine job the past year. Doug Holley, KESSR, brought
to the board’s altention that it would be desirable to have a
corporate sponsor to aid in the printing and production of the
Claude Sessions, KSHFY, stated that he had
discussed this with his supervisor and was asked to make a

lletin.

formal written request.

The following items were tabled for discussion at the next
Board meeting: the use of Bulk mail for delivering the Bulletin,
and the appaintment of a special events chairperson.

Discussion was held regarding the Sidewalk sale. The club
had received a letter from the State Comptroller’s office
regarding the collection of sales tax during events such as the
sidewalk sale. A mofion was made, seconded, and passed
that B-VARC would not sponsor any such "Sidewalk Sales”.
Betty Wilcox, KAGTEN, volunteered to send out a special
mailing regarding this decision,

Doug Holiey, KE5SR, adjoumed the meeting at 8:5¢ PM.

Bellone e e

Betiexr Huring_Tllmug_l-n Prolessional Care

LAWRENCE CCX, sc, NBC-HIS
CERETIRED AUDY BT  NEOUX
BELTONE HEARING AID CENTER
2410 AVENUE H 5708 FONDREM
ROSENTERDG, TRXAS 7741 HOUSTON, TRXAS 77056
713/342.1205 713/977.8781

\

ot e s
Kronberg's
Flags and WSIHY
poles

7106 Mapleridge « Houstor, Taxas 77081 = (713) 666-2371




DRIFTNET BOUYS IN THE
GULF OF MEXICO

by Allen Mattis, NSAFV

The controversy over the use of driftnets for commercial
fishing involves amateur radio because some of the radio
buoys used to mark the location of drifinets transmits
signais in the 160 meter amateur band. Whether one
subscribes to the arguments against use by fishermen of
these so-called "curtains of death™ or not, the fact is that
some of the marker buoys wrongfully transmit signals on
amateur radio frequencies.

Al Underwood of Silver Springs, NY, has been one of the
most outspoken critics of the use of these driftnet buoys.
Underwood has written numerous lefters to the FCC, the
ARRL, the United Nations, and anyone else he feels could
help with the problem. The buoys were logged in the range
of 1620 to 170 kHz, but since that time. they have been
slowly moving upward in frequency. A recent issue of the
Longwave Club of America's newslelter, The Lowdown,
contained buoy loggings from 1622 to 1967 kHz. Many of
the loggings were in the 168G meter amateur band. U
nderwood and others hape that by documenting the pres-
ence of these radio buoys on amateur frequencies, the
ARRL or the FCC will finally become involved in this in-
fringement of the amateur radio spectrum.

When | read about the drfinet buoys controversy, my
interest was piqued. | was cunious about the use of driftnet
buoys in the Gulf of Mexico. The published loggings | had
seen were mosily from the East Coast, with a sprinkling
from the West Coast. | decided to see what | could hear
from Houstan. Without a great deal of effort, | was able to
log buoys between 1640 and 1700 kHz. To date, | have not
logged any buoys in the 163 meter band, but that does not
mean that there are none.

it is sometimes difficult to log drifinet buoys. The buoys are
rated at either 3 or 6 watls, and typically send CW ideniifier
followed by a long dash 3 or 4 times and then goes silent fr B
a four minute period. If the frequency is tunes during the
silent period, the buoy is not heard. The CQ identifiers consist
of 3 to 8 alpha-numeric characters. The accompanying iable
lists the buoys t have logged.

Are there driftnet buoys operating on a 168 meters in the Gulf
of Mexico? It is not possible to tell from the monitoring | have
done. If you are interested in hearing what a drifinet buoy
sounds like, fisten between 1640 and 1730 kHz in the evening
after dark. if you hear any buoys, please let me know
especially if they are in the 16@ meter band. | will pass on any
driftnet buoy loggings | recsive fo Al Underwood, and watch for
future updates on the driftnet buoy controversy.

Driftnet Buoys Logged by NSAFV from Houston, TX

EREQ 1] Date/UTC -
1653 SW233 16/16/83-0256
1663 B468 12/20/93-1132
1672 w252 12/26/93-250
1/21/94-0326
1683 KASG133 12/23/93-0407
1692 AA48 12/2093-1139, 1628
1698 8WO78 12/23/93-0314

RUN YOU BUSINESS CARD AD HERE

Contact
Steve Gottlieb, WASOEN

Bus:785-4646, Res: 933-7249

o
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JANUARY EXAM RESULTS
by Harold Parker, NDSF

4-VARC again sponsored and administered the ARRL's
Amateur Radio Examinations that were held on Tuesday
evening, January 11, 1994 at Strake Jesuit College
Preparatory in Houston,

V.E. TEAM:
Ron Grimes, WASSCE
Harold Parker, NDSF
Joe Rass, AASBD

Assistants:

Carl Albrecht, AASJW
Craig Culver, ABSOK
Cass Germany, KGSIT
Irene Gordon, NSAYX
Don Schexnailder, ABSIV

A total of 43 exams were administered during the evening to
21 applicants. Ten (19 unlicensed candidates received their

aw licenses: 1 Novice, 1 Technician Plus and 8 Technicians.
Three (3) others upgraded with a total of 24 elements passed.
The overall "pass rate” for the evening was 56%.
Congratulations to the foilowing who upgraded and/or passes
exams.

Grant Adams - Technician
Brenda Andrews - Novice
Michael Blankenship - Element 2
Marc Chung - Element 2
Robert Dinkiags Ill - Element 3B
Ron Eisenbrey KCSDFX - Advanced
Christopher Frank - General
Sanjuana Frank - Element 2
Cynthia Hinton - Technician
Kevin Hinton - Technician Plus
Michael Kimmey - Technician
Donald Langman - Technician
Pafricia Layton - Technician

I Jamas McCartney - Technician

Gene Monis - Technician Plus
James Royce - Technician
Alexander Schroeder - Element 2
Kenneth Stevens - Technician

Many thanks to all the Team Members and Assistants who
volunteer their valuable time and effort each month.

All of us at B-VARC again thank Vincent, WASETS, and
everyone at Strake Jesuit College Preparatory for making
these excelient classroom facilities available to us for our
exams each month.

GADGETEER'S ELECTRONIC
SUFPLY

SEB0 WESTPARK DIWVE MR
HOUSTONM, TX 77083 ARRAL
M {712)870-0878 ALINCO
FAX: (7190 978-0578 LARGEN
HUSTLER
LAKEVIEW
YAN GDRDON
LOU MARINO 10% DISCOUNT TO HAMS
PRESEDDNT (Ol'l Seleoted Merchandiss)

Car Stersos * Car Alarms = Car Phones
Custom Instailation Services

River Oaks Car Stereo

5832 Wesliayan
Eddis Runner - NSPNX {behind Randzia)
(713) 801-8881 Houston, TX 77008

H AR RIS

MANAGEMENT T

Increase sales & efficiency!




THE WORLD OF TEN TEN
INTERNATIONAL
By Al Mattis, NSAFV

The top news of the month for Ten Ten members concerns
the large number of chapters that have gone QRT in the
past few weeks. High Rollers (NV), Mid-Lid (MI),
Crossroads Village (MI), and lowa Hawkeyes (lA) have
folded. in addition, Colorado Big Horn (CO) and Harborites
(WA) are looking for new chapter heads and/or ceriificate
managers, or they may also soon go QRT, The cedificate
manager for the Fort McHenry chapter (MD) recently asked
to be replaced, and fortunately, someone stepped forward
to take over. If more members of the various chapters
would step forward to pick up part of the work load, the
number of chapters going QRT would be reduced. The
increases of activity on the band during the last solar cycle
has taken its toll, and the leadership of many Ten Ten
chapters suffers from "bur out.”

The Space Houston On Ten (SHOT) chapler recently
reduced the requirements for the chapter awards program.
The decline in propagation conditions had made it difficult
for members to qualify for higher awards, and the
requirements were reduced. A similar reduction was made
during decline of the previous solar cycle. Anyone wishing a
copy of the new award requirements may receive one by
sending the certificate manager, NSAFV, an SASE. During
the past month, Claude Sessions, KSHFY, and Bud King,
NSUOG, joined the S.H.O.T. chapter. The chapter extends
a hearty welcoms to both Claude and Bud.

Ten Ten paper chasers continue to be active on 28.345 MHZ
and 28.825 MHz. Ten Ten chapters with specials for paper
chasers this month include GB Ten (DX), Restoration Project
(BC), Branding Iron Il (TX) and Busy Bee (CA).

The War Eagle chapter in lowa has announced that they now
have a 10 meter FM repeater on 29.620/.520 MHz. The
repeater uses the call KOAAR, and is an open repeater. If the
band is open, or you find yourself in the Sioux City area, give
the repaater a try.

The Ten meter band is now in a pattern of winter
propagation. Propagation is not always good, but when the
band is open, propagation has been excellent. Consistent
openings to the West Coast and occasional openings to New
England have been the rule. DX is not as frequent or strong
as it was last year, but none the less it can be worked.

Mayotte, an island off the east coast of Africa near
Madagascar, was recently woerked on the ten meters from

Houston. -,

Remember, the Houston S.H.O.T. (Space Houston On Ten)
net meets every Tuesday evening at 8 pm local time on
28.488 MHz. All amateurs are welcome to check in, even if
they do not have a Ten Ten number. If you are not a member
of Ten Ten Intemational and wish to join the organization,
please check into the net. There are a ot of exciting activities
in Ten Ten, and many friendly people can be found on the ten
meter band.

WRITE FOR THE BULLETIN
by Kelley Hughes, NSULZ

As the new Editor-in-Chief of the BVARC Bulletin, | would
like to take this opportunity to solicit articles and newsworthy
tems for inclusion in the Bulletin. All arficles contained
within this newsletter are furnished by club members. If
there is a certain aspect of Ham radio which interested you,
write an arficle about it! Chances are it will be of interest t= -
others, also. Don't worry if the spelling or grammar is off .
little, that's what editors are forl The BVARC Bulletin is only
going to be as good as you make it, so give it your best shot.

We are also open to new ideas regarding the newsletter.
Several suggestions have been forwarded such as a
Question and Answer section and a Classified section.
These ideas, and others, are being considered. If you have
a suggestion, don't be shyl The Bulletin will normally be
sent out immediately after the monthly Board meeting. The
deadline for all articles and information for inclusion in the
Bulletin is the 25th of the preceding month. Many of you are
using computers for writing the articles you submit. As
anything which is mailed or faxed to me | must re-ype into
my computer, the easiest way for me to ulilize these would
be for you to save your article as ASCH text on a 3.5" floppy
disk and mail it to me. Your disks will be returned. if you
don't have a computer, you can mail your article3 to me at
1634 Middlesbrough, Missouri City, TX, 77459, or you can
FAX it to me at 499-0278. If you have access fo
CompuSeive, you can send your adicle to me via Email ~™
User ID 72603623. On intermet, you can send sm.
files/messages at "72603.623@compuserve.com”.
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WD5L
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WEUQX
KCSAK
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“YASOEN
ASSCE
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NSVRR
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NSVCX
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KCSDWJL
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KESSR

WODSGAZ
KDSGM

NSRZN
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1993 ATTENDANCE ROSTER
B-VARC GENERAL MEETINGS

Carl Albrecht
Arthur Alvarez
Tom Bailey
Bill Brown
Don 8rown, Sr,
Jim Cahanin
John Camig
Rick Govert
Craig Culver
Car Cunert
Carl Curry
Don Daze
Richard Daze
Bill Denton
Bill Dessans
Jason Dillon
Stephen Dunkelbarger
Gienn Edwards
Ron Elsenbrey
Ed Evans
Frank Ewing
Rick Fitch
Michael Gentie
Allen Glueck
Backey Gluack
Sandra Gottileb
Steve Goltlieb
Ron Grimes
Carl Hacker
Don Hadiey
Reada Hadley
Dick Hagerman
Deborah Hardwick
Miko Hardwick
Bob Harper
Richard Hamison
Mark Holbert
Paul Holcomba
Doug Holley
Marle Holley
Walier Holmea
Louis House
Carol Hunter
Joe Hurter
Emmelt Jackson
Guy Jacksor
Marc James
Dwayne Jones
Bl Kemp
Charles Keng
Joe Ketwvedy
Bud King
Bob Kiine
Greyson Knapp
John Koppenhaver
Claudia Kozinet2 -
Dick Kruse

Elton Kytle
Michae! Lay
Patricia Layton
Thomas Layton
Greg Lefebvra
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NSVXU
KCSDLU
NSAFY
KASDKS
NSUGG
N7ZBYV
KC5CWQ
KSHOY
KBGGHT
KCSBQT
KD4IWB
NSTBI
WASETS
KBSZRV
NOSE

AKSG
KBSVTB

NSVOY
KGSKY
NSYKR
NSNAS
KISJA

KBSVUK

K5DIY
ABSLT
KBSION

KBSUPZ
KDSJIC
KASSSF

WNBA
ABSKK

WBSIBT

KBSZBR
NSXWE
NSZUE
KFSZL
KADTEN
NSYYP
NSCPA
KBSOLG
KCSEHF
W5GLD

David Litchford
Jim Mariowell
Al Mattls
Ken McAninch
Excamcia McCasland
Mike McCasland
John Moone
Joanne Morphew
Tony Moreli
Larry Nix
Pete Nomis
Max North
Vincent Ortando
Bruce Paige
Haroid Parker
Mary Ann Packer
Lanny Polet
Mk Press
Brst Prichard
Charlla Prochaska
Michasl Ricco
Vic Richard
Kenny Richmond
Amy Rios
Louis Rice
Ronny Risinger
Tina Risinger
Jack Roberts
Dennis Rogers
Gens Russall
Michols Russell
Don Schexnaildar
David Schraudt
Stave Schuster
Frank Seay
Frank Secar
Claude Seasions
Dott Smith
v Smith
Liz Smith
Don Somimer
Ted Sumeriin
James Sumyall
David Tarrant
George Tayior
Meivin Thatcher
Raymond THTany
Leon Toler
Ed Truith
Sarah Truit
Mark Tylor
Jack Van Demark
W. S. VanDevender
John Vaughn
Don Wada
William Wantuck
John Wardiow
Donn Washbum
Gerald Webb
Bob White
Patty Wiloo
Lamy Wilson
Sam Wilson
Ed Winston
Robert Wittner
Frank Wood
Al Zermeno
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1994 B-VARC PUBLIC SERVICE HONOR ROLL

Compiled by Claudia Kozinetz, NSVCZ

The only 1994 Event has been the Houston-Tenneco Marathon on January 16, 1994

A. Houston-Tenneco Marathon

Cheek, Ralph
Cox, Lawrence
Culver, Craig
Daze, Don
Dessens, Bill
Dillard, Ray

KBSDNT
N50UZ
ABSOK
KC5AK
NSKXU
WASF

Dunkelberger, Steve N5JBL

Gentle, Michael
Hacker, Carl

Hagerman, Dick
i larawick, Mike

Hughes, Kelley

Jackson, Emmett

Jones, Dwayne
Keng, Charles
King, Bud

Kozinetz, Claudia

Levy, Larry
Mattis, Allen

A

A

A

A

A

A

A
KBSTOJ A
KBSLDY A
WBSSRN A
NOVCX A
N5ULZ A
NSRZN A
KBSYTA A
NSXGW A
NSUOG A
NSVCZ A
WDSDRB A
NSAFV A

INDUSTRIAL = AMATEUR * SURPLUS

DONALD P. BUSICK
MADISON ELECTRONICS SUPPLY, INC.

12310 ZAVALLA ST.
HOUSTON, TEXAS 77085
PHONE 713-729-7200
1-800-231-3057 (U.S.)

Micnhimer, Terry  N5YKS A
Morrison, Henry WSRIY A
North, Max N5TBI A
Orlando, Vincent WASETS A
Parker, Harold ND5F A
Pollard, Randy AKS5G A
Roberts, Jack KB5TMY A
Smith, Irv KBSEXM A
Starr, Oraida NSWMA A
Stiver, Esther KBSURT A
Stiver, Frank NSTCM A
Taylor, George ABSLT A
Truitt, Ed KD5JC A
Turner, David WBSTCW A
Wade, Don WBSIBT A
Wardlow, John KB5ZBR A
White, Bob KF5ZL A
Wilson, Bill KASGHI A

Winford, Clem WBS5SSHU A
Please report any corrections to N5VCX

ATATE PARM ROH (713) ;mmss”
STATE FARM Ba: 174

mSURANCE companies Fax  498-2292

2/ HOME OFFICES: BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS

BOB KUNESH, chFC
Agent

12135-B Bissonnet KJI5BG
Houston, TX 77099 x-WASNEM




